GRANTON PRIMARY SCHOOL PTA

Minutes of Granton School PTA Committee meeting held on the 23rd February 2015 from 6.45 pm – 7.40pm in the Dens.

In attendance Tina Stockham (Dep. Chair), Selina McClure (Sec), Carla Alves, Niki Gillies (Dep. Sec), 

1. Apologies
Laura Osborne-Smith (Chair), Julie Naldrett, Bianca Hamlin Shar, Bobby S Patel, America Fernandez, Karen Richmond, Justine McNinch & Beverley Simmons
2. Minutes of last Meeting 

Minutes were ratified. 
3. Matters arising from Minutes of the Meeting

Banner/Logo
SM has saved the new logo in google drive.













Amount Raised

The amount raised by the Letter from Santa, Disco and Frozen has been sent to SM by AF – it was sent to the info@granton address which was not picked up until today. SM is to update newsletter & publish.









Action SM

School Disco: £310.00
Santa Letters: £91.00
Frozen film: £427.50
Total = £828.50

It was noted that the Disco didn’t raise as much money as hoped. The DJ was expensive and would need to be reviewed for next year. 
NG to check with AF whether licence for film has come off Frozen takings                             Action NG

Photos of committee
No photos sent as yet but excellent selfies were taken at the Cake sale which was published on Facebook.


It was noted that another meeting with Yomi was needed to discuss website. SM is to look into this. 










Action SM
4. Upcoming Events 
Quiz Night 
Points that were raised-
· The Date is 19th March for a 7.00 start. Quiz at 8.
· Flyers have been distributed in book bags. 

· The ticket price is £2.50 per individual. Max 6 per team. We can organise teams nearer time or on the night depending on numbers. 
· Tickets go on sale w/c 2nd March. NG to do tickets. SM to do doodle poll 
Action SM /NG
· SM to look into PayPal payment. This might be an option for future events










Action SM
· The quiz is not to be an EGM as it may put off potential supporters. The EGM is to be held at possibly the next evening meeting. 
· Quiz sub-committee to meet on March 16th @Railway
Auction of Promises – 22nd May
· Niki and Selina are still to have a meeting to discuss who to target once we get some feedback from the flyers 

Action NG & SM
· Need to check who is doing the bar. SM to ask America. 


Action SM
· It was decided that food would be just nibbles. I.e. crisps, dips, olives.

· SM to check with LOS that the post box for promises is up and running. Action LOS/SM
· SM has asked about the band and her friend is getting back to her. 
Check with LOS about her band. 









Action LOS      
· Temporary event notice required. LOS has sent details on how to obtain.
·  NG to look into estate agent boards.





 Action NG
· Flyer has been done and in book bags today. 
Valentine cake sale

This was a success, considering the amount of cakes donated. It raised £145.

The price points were set high as agreed by TS & SM & cakes sold out in 15 minutes. It was a bit of a scrum and there were complaints of pushing etc.
 It was agree that we should hold another cake sale at the end of term on March 27th   & call it an “Easter Cup Cake and cookie sale”
The committee suggested a few things to “Calm things down” next time. 

· Tea and coffee available

· Visual Merchandising - i.e. bunting, table cloths, and proper cake stands to make the displays more attractive. NG to look into bunting. 



Action NG
· More tables were to be set up in separate areas – i.e. child and adult tables, cookie and cupcake tables.

· Cookies to be bagged up in cellophane bags. Boxes made available for cupcakes. 
· Cake Raffle

NG to do flyer & SM to add to newsletter




 Action NG/SM
NG & SM noted that it would be great if as secretaries we could have access to the Text messaging so that parents could be better informed about future events. SM/NG is to ask LOS about this. 

Action SM/NG
Summer Fayre

Check with LOS whether anything has been booked for the Summer Fayre

Action LOS 
Meeting Times
There was a low turnout for the evening meeting which is disappointing but it was agreed that the trial should continue and parents should be informed by text about future meeting dates. 
Class Reps 
LOS is to send out email asking for a volunteer to co-ordinater.


Action LOS
Wet Play equipment

There was brilliant feedback from children and staff about the donation of wet play equipment. 
Roller Disco

It was agreed that this was too expensive to do at the present time (Cost £850) and that we had a lot of events coming up so this has been shelved for the time being. 
5. Grant for Playground
It was agreed that the funding team should make an application for the “Peter Minet Trust” & “Awards for all” for the playground update. 

SM is to organise a catch up meeting with Ms Corbett, Justine and Tina.  

Action SM

6. AOB

Tina suggested a bat walk in the late summer.
7. Date of next meeting
I. EGM – TBC
II. Next Committee meeting – March 9th 9am
III. Quiz sub-committee March 16th @Railway
